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The Board of Education of Montgomery County met in special session at the Carver 
Educational Services Center, Rockville, Maryland, on Wednesday, March 7, 2001, at 
7:00 p.m. 
 
ROLL CALL  Present:  Mrs. Nancy J. King, President 

    in the Chair 
Mr. Stephen Abrams 
Mr. Kermit V. Burnett 
Ms. Sharon Cox 
Mr. Reginald M. Felton 
Mr. Walter Lange 
Dr. Jerry Weast, Secretary/Treasurer 

 
 Absent: Mrs. Patricia B. O=Neill 

Mr. Christopher Lloyd, Student Board Member 
 
 

Re: PUBLIC HEARING ON THE CAPITAL BUDGET AND 
CAPITAL IMPROVEMENTS PROGRAM 

 
The following people testified before the Board of Education: 
 
1. Damascus Cluster:  Dale Ryan 
2. Einstein Cluster:  Michelle Turner 
3. Northeast Consortium:  David Peña 
4. Quince Orchard Cluster and Northwest Cluster:  Larry Arch 
5. Wheaton Cluster:  Nick Farson 
6. Cresthaven Elementary School PTA:  Neil Spiller 
 
The Board members asked the following questions: 
 
1. Mr. Abrams asked staff to provide the following information: Will the ownership of 

the Belt facility be transferred to MCPS?  Will the current lease of Belt by Yeshiva 
be transferred to Montgomery Hills?  Will Montgomery Hills still be owned by the 
Montgomery County Government?  What will be the role of MCPS on the 
construction at Montgomery Hills? 
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The meeting was adjourned at 7:35 p.m. 
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